
DISTRICT UPDATE 
April 16, 2021 

 
¢ƘŜ ǘŜǎǘƛƴƎ Ƙŀǎ ƎƻƴŜ ǿŜƭƭ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΧΧΧΦΦǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎΧΧΧ  ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƻƴƭȅ Ƨǳǎǘ ōŜƎǳƴ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ǳǇ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ǿƻǊƪΗΗ 
The rain has been wonderful; hopefully, much of the pollen has been washed 
away and we will have a little relief. 
 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ άǿŜƭŎƻƳŜέ ǊŜŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ WŀŎƻō aŀǊǿƛǘȊΣ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ !ǘƘƭŜǘƛŎ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ 
on Monday, April 19 at 6:00 p.m. (just before the Board Meeting) at Central 
Office.   Please come meet him and wish him well. 
 
Happy Birthday to:   Natalie Boswell on April 18 
     Ashley Auvenshine on April 21 
     Landon Morris on April 23 
 
DHS: 

ά9ǾŜǊȅ 5ŀȅ Lǎ ! DǊŜŀǘ 5ŀȅ ¢ƻ .Ŝ ! .ŜŀǊŎŀǘέ 
Enrollment: 217   
Weekly: 93.35   
YTD: 95.25   
 
²ƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŀǘ 5I{Χ 
Ẇ Mrs. Quinn met with Freshman students individually regarding their 2021-

22 class schedule 
Ẇ Mr. Burlison and Mrs. Quinn received the second half of Academic 
{ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ŘƛǎōǳǊǎŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ŦƻǊ 
selection. 

Ẇ Advanced Welding students have been working diligently on completing 
their welding certification assignments. At this time, 7 students have 
passed various welding certification exams. We are so proud of their 
progress thus far! The welding students have also been constructing grills. 
We are looking forward to the finished products.  

Ẇ Ag Fab students constructed 12 wooden boxes for the 2021-2022 
cheerleaders 

Ẇ Chemistry classes are working with the Gas laws. Using the Gas Law 
formulas, students have been able to determine the cause-effect 



relationship of confined volumes of gases with changing temperatures and 
pressures. Studying these relationships allows students to make 
determinations as to the effect of small changes of temp or pressure on 
objects as simple as a car tire under varying weather conditions. 

Ẇ Principles of Healthcare students have been researching Global 
Public Health Concerns in class and making a group slide show 
presentation. Vaccinations, Bio Technology, Pandemics, Gene 

Therapy are among the list of topics researched this past 
week. Presentations were delivered on Thursday and Friday. 

Ẇ  
PERKINS MIDDLE SCHOOL: 
This Weekôs Average Daily Attendance: 95.71  
Average Daily Attendance: 95.57 
Total Enrollment: 169 

From The Principalôs Desk 
Itôs always a great day to be a CubCat. Yesterday, On Tuesday, April 13, we held 
our first STAAR exam. It was 7th grade writing. The students worked very hard on 
the exam. I, along with all of our teachers, are very proud of the 7th graders. We 
look forward to getting our results. Hopefully, they will arrive before the school 
year is over. Our next exam will be 8th grade science on May 6th followed by 8th 
grade Social Studies on May 7.  
 

In the Classroom 

 

From Coach Thomson (6th Science & STEM) 
This week in STEM, we completed a new project over the solar system. Our students 
researched their favorite planet ane built a physical rendering of that planet along with 
the solar system. The students did a great job on their final renditions. Below are some 
projects that were turned in.  

   

 

From Mrs. Stovall: (6th ELAR)--  ELAR-Monday, students worked on IXL skills of 

plot and theme to help prepare for their paired passage on Tuesday. On Tuesday 
students took a portion of an old STAAR paired fictional passage, then they made 



corrections using text evidence on Wednesday with a partner.  We finished up the week 
with an online quizizz over text evidence.  
 
Social Studies-We've been studying early explorers and their contribution to cultural 
diffusion and other parts of the world. Students created their own review game either on 
Blooket or Quizziz last week, so they have been reviewing for the vocabulary test which 
was Thursday as well as a short writing assignment explaining how the early explorers 
contributed to the beginning of cultural diffusion.  

 
From. Mrs. Faulkner: (Middle School Life Skills) 
Our Students have started testing for STAAR and are ROCKINô it!  

 
We are training our students to follow directions with recipes. Students are learning how 
to safely handle food. Our class is working hard to learn kitchen safety, how to  
properly prepare a snack and clean up after ourselves. Our students energetically 
followed directions and relished their spring snack afterwards! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Our students work daily on sensory development. We love textured stepping stones, sensory 
tables and shaving cream between our toes! 
 

Coach Ahrens: This week in STEM, we completed a new project over the solar 
system. Our students researched their favorite planet by building a physical rendering of 
that planet along with the solar system. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



De Leon Elementary 

On a Learning Adventure 

Attendance 

Student Enrollment: 341 Students 

Weekly: HS/PK 95.61%   K-5 95.81% 

Yearly:  HS/PK 93.22%  K-5 96.87% 

 

Pre-K/Head Start 

 

 Pre-K and Head Start have had a fun week f ull of learning. We spent our week learning 

about different countries. Our favorite country was Mexico and we spent a lot of time 

there. We enjoyed tasting different foods and we even enjoyed a Piñata.   

 

 

Kindergarten
 

 

 

 

 



 

This week in kindergarten we learned about persuasive text. They listened to the story Hey, 

Little Ant and discussed the reasons why to not squish the ant or the reasons to squish the 

ant. We looked at the boy Ʌs and ant Ʌs opinions and reasons and decided what we would do. 

What would you do? In math, we are collecting data and creating a grap h. Students had fun 

in science learning about animals. They learned to classify mammals, amphibians, reptiles 

and birds. We are wild about 

science!

1st Grade 

         

This week in social studies, 1st grade is identifying individuals who created or invented new 

technology. They are learning how technology affects daily life.  Pictured are students listening 

to ñAlexander Graham Bell: A Great Inventorò, by Lynne Blanton. After listening to the story, 

students had to complete a video response of themselves retelling the 

story.  

 

2nd 

Grade

This week in 2nd grade students reviewed central idea and details using a variety of genres and 

constructing a hands-on activity. In language students learned about contractions and applied it 

to writing.  In math students learned about odd and even numbers, 10 more and less, and 

100  more or less! We have been doing a spiraling review while integrating technology. Overall 

we had a great week in 2nd grade!  



 

The 2nd grade Monday, Wednesday, Friday Enr ichment class with projects they chose from 

a menu of projects to complete over the Magic Tree House book Winter of the Ice Wizard  

by Mary Pope Osborne.  

3rd Grade  

 

 



 

This week in third grade our baby chicks ha tched. We currently have 13 babies in our 

classroom. Students have done a variety of learning activities throughout our 21 day 

journey. We are excited to see the chicks in our classroom. In language arts we researched 

different presidents and each person p resented their findings. In reading we are continuing 

STAAR review and learning poetry. In math we are continuing with fractions.   

 



 

The 3rd grade Enrichment students with the projects they chose from a menu of projects to 

complete over the novel A Tiger Rising by Kate DiCamillo. 

 

4th Grade 

 

Fourth grade students have been working in all classes reviewing concepts for their upcoming 

STAAR tests.  

In science, students have enjoyed seeing the water cycle in motion and making connections to 

the real-world. In math, students had the opportunity to teach their peers the operation of 

division. It became a competition to see how many strategies students could use to solve the 

same problem and be able to get the same quotient each time. 

5th 

Grade
 

Send your financial issues to 5th grade!   They have learned about the different types of 

taxes you have to pay, the difference between Gross and Net income, and how to record 



money received and expenses in a financial record. They were allowed to use calcu lators in 

this module like Ɉreal people!ɉ  We have had great conversations about money and the 

different methods you can use to pay your bills. ϥtɅs always interesting to see what 5th 

graders already know about credit and debit cards and writing checks! We  ended the week 

balancing a budget.   It's difficult to convince some of the students to put any money left 

over in a savings account!   They want to spend it on video games!  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The 5th grade Enrichment class with projects they chose from a menu of projects to 

complete over the novel The Cay by Theodore Taylor.  

 

 

 
DeLeon Junior High & High School 

Extra-Curricular 

Congratulations to our Bearcats and Lady Cats!! DHS had several athletes 

compete at the Area Track meet. We are so proud of their hard work & dedication 

this year!!   

Congrats to Avery Mahan, Julie Ivey, Hailey Stelter, Daisy Otwell and Kayden 

Salinas who are advancing to Regionals on April 23rd & 24th in Springtown. 


